August 18, 2020 9:00 a.m.

The Jones County Board of Supervisors met in regular session. Present Chairman
Manternach, Supervisors Eaken, Oswald, Rohwedder, and Zirkelbach.

Meeting access is available via in-person presence, electronic video and audio streaming
via remote meeting software, and audio only access available by telephone. The electronic video
and audio streaming access for this meeting was not functional.

Moved by Rohwedder seconded by Eaken to approve the minutes of the August 4, 2020,
August 11, 2020, and August 12, 2020 meetings. All aye. Motion carried.

Moved by Oswald seconded by Zirkelbach to approve claims #2008-0122 through #2008-
0339. All aye. Motion carried.

The Emergency Management Coordinator and Public Health Preparedness Specialist met
with the Board to provide an update on emergency preparedness activities to address the COVID-19
public health emergency. The Emergency Management Coordinator reported on pending deliveries
of personal protective equipment for schools and noted that food supplies are still available for those
impacted by COVID-19 as well as the recent windstorm. She also provided an update on damage
assessments from the August 10, 2020 windstorm and the Presidential Emergency Declaration that
will allow for funding for debris removal, emergency repairs, and protective measures for public
properties. The Public Health Preparedness Specialist provided an update on the number of active
COVID-19 cases in the County and contact tracing staff.

Moved by Oswald seconded by Zirkelbach to acknowledge receipt of a manure management
plan update from Scott Tenley (Swine City LLC) (facility #67335) for a facility located in Section 24
of Oxford Township, with the County Auditor to retain the document in a temporary file for public
access for one year. All aye. Motion carried.

The Auditor and Board discussed windstorm related payroll and facility matters.

The Engineer met with the Board to discuss Secondary Road activities related to the August
10, 2020 windstorm, including debris removal and road sign damages and provided an estimated
$500,000 cost for debris removal from roadways and road right of way and temporary road sign
repairs and eventual replacement of sign blades; and the availability of a used wheel loader for
purchase.

Supervisors Rohwedder and Zirkelbach inquired about speed limits on Shaw Rd. and on E23
County Home Rd. near Amber.

The Supervisors reported on recent and upcoming committee meetings.

Moved by Oswald seconded by Eaken to adjourn at 10:04 a.m. All aye. Motion carried.

Attest: Janine Sulzner, Auditor Wayne Manternach, Chairman



